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Question 

 

Senator O'NEILL: Which platforms are the ones that are most consistently used for this kind of 

activity?  

Ms Armour: We have had conversations with a number of platforms. They've been quite helpful. I'm 

not actually comfortable really— 

Senator O'NEILL: Did you want to take it on notice and see if you can provide us with a response? If 

that needs to be in confidence, in the interests of getting the job done, then we can do that. But I'm 

keen to—  

Ms Armour: That would be helpful.  

 

 

Answer 

To raise broader industry and community awareness of the risk of potential market misconduct from 

pump and dump activity, we issued a media release on Thursday 23 September 2021: 21-256MR 

ASIC warns of social media led ‘pump and dump’ campaigns. We also issued a warning in ASIC’s 

September Market Integrity Update and in November we outlined our expectations for gatekeepers 

with tips for identifying the conduct.  

In relation to the most recent pump and dump activity, the most prominent commentary appeared to 

be on Telegram with some comments linked to Twitter. We have also observed on other occasions 

concerning commentary on Facebook, Instagram, Discord and HotCopper.   

ASIC engaged directly with pump and dump commentary on Telegram. In response to a growing 

number of pump and dump campaigns that appeared to trigger price moving trading activity in listed 

securities, ASIC posted several messages to warn the subscribers that ASIC is watching and that they 

may be engaging in illegal conduct. The objective was to communicate directly to the target audience 

of the moderators and subscribers of the channels and disrupt the activity. ASIC then contacted the 

Telegram platform itself to raise concerns about the possible market misconduct. In response, 

Telegram promptly removed content and suspended access to the relevant channels to all Australian 

based users.  

A new chat group was quickly established, and the conduct resumed, albeit with fewer subscribers. 

ASIC took the opportunity to issue more warning communications and to again work with the 

Telegram platform to have the content removed and the relevant channels suspended. The activity 

does not appear to have re-emerged on non-private Telegram channels yet, but ASIC is monitoring 

the situation closely in collaboration with the Australian Securities Exchange. Examples of the pump 

and dump commentary and ASIC’s response are on the following pages. 

https://asic.gov.au/about-asic/news-centre/find-a-media-release/2021-releases/21-256mr-asic-warns-of-social-media-led-pump-and-dump-campaigns/
https://asic.gov.au/about-asic/news-centre/find-a-media-release/2021-releases/21-256mr-asic-warns-of-social-media-led-pump-and-dump-campaigns/
https://asic.gov.au/about-asic/corporate-publications/newsletters/market-integrity-update/market-integrity-update-issue-130-september-2021/
https://asic.gov.au/regulatory-resources/markets/market-supervision/gatekeeper-expectations-and-pump-and-dump-activity/
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